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News from the President 
From Rob, KV8P 

 

I donôt know about you all, but northern Ohio sure is great this time of the year, and we donôt have to deal with 

hurricanes or major earthquakes up here (huge bonus)!  We also get a little more UHF range back when the 

leaves all fall.  Yay!     

  

If you thought it was going to be a quiet amateur radio month, think again!  We sure had a fun and busy ham 

radio month in October!  Some highlights: 

  

¶ LCARES completed the Simulated Emergency Test for Lucas County on October 6th.  Lucas County 

represented District 1 ARES well, and we were coordinated with the state for the event.  Thanks to all 

that supported LCARES and the event that day. 

¶ Alan, W8ALM, has agreed to take on our long time vacant Public Information Officer role for 

TMRA.  Thank you, Alan!  We look forward to working with Alan in this new role. 

¶ Those that made it to our October General Meeting surely all really enjoyed the presentation by Bob 

Heil.  Talking to Bob since then, he is definitely looking forward to coming back for another 

presentation for us in the spring.  Iôm sure we are all looking forward to that! 

¶ Lots of repeater work as of late.  Big thanks to our talented crew that installed the new roof mount base 

and 224.140 repeater antenna (the last of our new repeater antennas to get installed!)  Ryan Carson, 

Tom, KD8WCD; Mike, W8MAL; Ron, N8APZ; Jim, KE8IJU; Bruce, AA8HS; Mike, WA8SYD; and 

myself Rob, KV8P; all took part.  Please thank these folks when you talk to them.  

¶ The new 442.850 Motorola repeater is installed and the repeater is now back at 100 watts.  Thanks to 

Rich, KQ6EF, for all his hard work bringing it together! 

¶ Thanks to all of those that took part and helped the boy scouts at the Jamboree On-the-Air at Camp 

Miakonda!  Big thanks to Steve, KC8TVW, and Ed, KE8EF, for your continued dedication for this 

event with the scouts as well as all that helped out. 

¶ New Ham Technician Classes are now in full swing as of this posting.  We definitely look forward to 

hearing from all of the new hams coming out of this class.  For the rest of us, be sure to spend a little 

extra time on 147.27 to welcome them on the air when they complete the class and hit the 

airwaves.  Theyôll remember the time you spent with them and could use the helpful guidance getting 

started.  Steve, KC8TVW, and Mike, WA8SYD, always do a fantastic job with this class (and it is no 

small job, especially with changing question pools).  

  

Also, remember, we are getting closer again to now having to worry about winter weather once again.  (sorry to 

be the bearer of that great newséhaha) Please remember that, for any TMRA sponsored event (no matter the 

event), it will be cancelled if there is any active snow emergency as of 2 hours prior to the event.  For 7pm 

meetings, this means a 5pm cut-off time.  If a snow emergency (any level) is announced at 5:01pm, the meeting 

will go on, but please be safe and donôt feel obligated.  (Weôll likely cut the meeting short anyway if that occurs 

this winter to ensure that everyone gets home safely.)    On those particularly snowy nights, weôll also do our 

best to live stream any presentations on Facebook for those interested in catching them there. 
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Lastly, donôt forget to join us at 6:00 pm for the TMRA Christmas Party  on the regular meeting night on 

December (12th).  Bring a dish to pass and donôt forget the early start time (it is dinner, after all).  Weôll start 

setting up starting at 4:00 pm that day and Tom, KD8WCD, is the chairman for the event. If you can assist, your 

help is welcome.  Itôs a great time and be sure to bring family, as it is our chance for some of us to continue 

getting to know them!   

  

Until next month! 

73,  

  

Editorôs Note: You can reach Rob at kv8p@kv8p.com. 

 

ARES News 
From Skeet, KD8KXD, Lucas County EC 

The next Lucas County ARES monthly meeting will be held Saturday 

November 24. The meeting location is at St Luke's Hospital in the basement 

Private Dining Room near the cafeteria. The meeting starts at 9:00am. 

Please tune into the Lucas County ARES in Brief Net, Sunday nights on the 

147.270 repeater at 7:30pm for the latest information. 

 

Technician License Classes, VE Testing, and CW Classes 
TMRA will hold the second day of its two-day tech license class on November 10, from 8:00 AM to 5:00 PM. 

Then technician license exam will be held in the afternoon after the training session is completed. The class 

 will be held at the Lucas County EMS Training Center, 2127 Jefferson Ave., Toledo, Ohio 43624. 

For information about the Technician License Class, VE testing or CW practice contact Steve, KC8TVW.  

Phone: 419-467-3734 or email: kc8tvw@arrl.net. 

  

October ARES Meeting                                                                                    - photo by AA8HS 

mailto:kv8p@kv8p.com
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Mobile Fox Hunts 
From Ron, N8RLH 

 

The mobile fox hunt for October was cancelled.  For more information, contact Ron, N8RLH at n8rlh@arrl.net.  

 

Six Meter Nets 
From Dan, KE8UE 

 

Editorôs Note: There have been questions about the Monday night six-meter net, so I asked Dan, KE8UE whatôs 

happening. Also, see the Tech Committee News, below.  

 

Here is the deal on the six-meter repeater net on Mondays.  If there is no noise being generated by the 

Promedica Billboard, the net will start at 9:00 p.m. If the repeater has been turned off, I will turn it on and check 

it for noise.  This is kind of a fluid situation, but I would really like to get the net going.   

 

There is a SSB net on Thursday night at 9:00 pm on 50.255, which a round table and rag chew. Both nets go 

until question mark, but we generally close at 11:00 pm.   

  

Jamboree On The Air (JOTA) 
 

TMRA was present at Camp Miakonda for the Scout Jamboree on the Air. Thanks again to Steve, KC8TVW, 

and Ed, KE8EF, for setting up the station, conducting the fox hunts, and for sharing ham radio with the scouts 

of all ages. Here are some photos thanks to Bruce, AA8HS, and Glenn, W8MUK. 

mailto:n8rlh@arrl.net


4 
 

  

Tech Committee News 
From Rob, KV8P, President 

 

The technical committee did meet in October.  A few updates: 

1.    147.27 issues: Tom, KD8WCD; Rich, KQ6EF; and Chrissy, KC8UFV, replaced the receiver on 

repeater due to continued cycling/feedback which we are still in the process of tracking down.  We have 

temporarily disabled the PL on the output until this is fully remedied.  

  

2.    224.14 repeater antenna was "raised" (WE ARE DONE RAISING THEM ALL NOW!!!!), and is 

working well.  Weôll be looking to add PL to this repeater receiver and loosen the squelch settings in the 

near future.   

  

3.    The purchase of the needed items for battery backup for 147.27 has begun. Stay tuned for updates. 

  

4.    Duplexer training class was given prior to the October Tech Meeting, which taught calculation 

related to duplexer sizing and discussed tuning.  

  

5.    Rich, KQ6EF, got the new 442.850 Motorola repeater working quite well, and we installed it.  It is 

running 95 watts once again with the update (up from 20).  Rich is currently checking out the Icom 

repeater that we pulled out in hopes to restore full power to that backup unit. 

  

6.    Chrissy, KC8UFV, is well under way implementing the echolink/allstar option.  (just waiting on a 

few remaining items before implementation on 442.850).   

  

As a reminder, all TMRA general members are welcome to attend committee meetings (where much of the club 

technical business is done/decided).  Weôll see you there! 
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And More Tech Committee News  
From Dan, KE8UE, Chairman 

 

Hi Everyone, 

 

 It has been awhile since I have written an article for the newsletter, but I would like to thank Rob, 

KV8P, for the previous letters. It has been a very busy year and a big thank you to all who have put in the time 

to help the Tech Committee. 

 

 The 6-meter repeater has been up and running this past week.  There is a FM net on Monday nights at 

9:00 p.m.  If you try to reach the repeater and there is no response, we may be experiencing noise from the 

Promedica Billboard.  I will bring it up, but if there is noise there will be no net.  There is a 6-meter SSB net on 

Thursday night at 9:00 p.m. on 50.255. 

 

 The 220 antenna has been installed and seems to be working quite nicely.  I have not tried working the 

repeater from an HT from my QTH.  I have tested the repeater with another ham who lives in my area.  The 

antenna is only about 12 feet from the ground with full quieting. 

 

 The 442.850 repeater is being setup with echo link and all -star modes as well analog.  The repeater will 

still be linked on Sundayôs Elmers and Newcomers net.  There will be more info on those modes once we get 

them up and running.  Chrissy is working out some of the programming issues. 

 

 The 147.270 repeater is doing better but we are using the Kendecom for receiving and the Motorola 

transmitting at 100 watts.  We have added a couple cans or duplexers to help notch out any disease.  If you live 

North and East or have trouble get in to the repeater use the downtown remote receiver; it has a PL of 250.3. 

 

  The Tech Committee has decided what battery backup system and if everything goes right it should be 

in service by the end of the year.  We have all of our outside work done and will working on the inside 

maintenance and any upgrades that might be necessary. 

 

 

220 Antenna Raising 
From Bruce, AA8HS, Assistant Editor 

 

The following pictures from the 220 installation are 

courtesy of Mike, W8MAL and James, KE8IJU. The 

crew included Mike, WA8SYD; Ron, N8APZ; Bruce, 

AA8HS; Rob, KV8P; KE8IJU; W8MAL, and Dan, 

KD8WDC. 
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Ohio State Parks on the Air 
 

Toby, KE8CZO, reports there were 132 contacts including 13 Ohio State parks for a unofficial score of 1716 

points. Congratulations to Toby and all who participated. 

 

The End of Cheap, Non-FCC Certified Radios 
By Bruce, AA8HS/WQUL444, Assistant Editor  

 

This article is part of a series which deal with topics that may be of 

interest to hams although not directly involving our frequency 

allocations. FCC Part 97 regulates the amateur service; Part 90, 

business and public safety; and Part 80, maritime. I mention each of 

these because the FCC has expressed its concern about the huge 

number of radios sold which could operate on parts 80, 90, 95, and 97 

but are FCC certified for only one of two of these services. Some 

Baofengs are Part 90 certified and TYT MD380's are Part 90 and Part 

97 certified, but not Part 95. Part 90 is defined as ñpublic land mobile 

radio serviceò and most Chinese radios are certified for Part 90 while 

some are not certified at all. The FCC general counsel has found that 

Part 90 certification is ñadequateò for amateur use as long as they are 

operated within amateur frequencies, mostly 2 meters and 440 MHz. 

Any radio that scans must also be Part 15 certified.   Most of the 

concern about these Chinese radios involves cheap handhelds, which 

are sold to the general public. 

 

The overall concern with FCC certification and granting licenses is to 

prevent interference to frequencies used by police, fire, EMS, and 

hospitals. In addition, a child can still pick up a five-watt output 

Baeofeng radio and cause interference on a frequency used by a 

business or the output frequency of a repeater. Radios that many of us 

own can inadvertently or intentionally be programmed to interfere 

with either business or public safety communications in the 150-170 

or 450-470 MHz regions. Since their antennas are removable (unlike 

most GMRS, FRS, and MURS units), amplifiers such as the BTech 

AMP-U25 could be used to cause even more interference.  When 

Chinese manufacturers design some of these products, their interest is 

in bringing a product to market at a low cost and to sell a large 

number of them. FCC compliance seems to be a lesser concern and 

sites like EBAY and Amazon have not discontinued any products 

based on compliance issues. A very large number of these two-way 

radios have already been sold in the US.  

  

The FCC received a number of comments about these radios from 

different sources and did make some changes in their rules, but has 

also taken actions against those who import and sell non-compliant 

radios. Certain manufacturers are also modifying their radios 

(Wuoxon KG-UV3D, Connect Systems CS800) or software so that 

they are only useable in the amateur bands. 
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